
2024 MN Watersheds Project & Program of the Year 
 

Preliminary Nomination Form 
 

The Awards Committee is now accepting Preliminary Nominations for Program or Project 
of the Year. This simple, one-page Preliminary Nomination Form must be submitted by Sept 6, 
2024. When determining the finalists, the Awards Committee will consider: clearly defined need, 
creative partnerships, innovative financing, resourceful solutions, success at meeting goal, and public 
value. Finalists, in each category will be asked to complete a full nomination form. The Preliminary 
Nomination form only requires a project/program description up to 250 words.   
 
Award Category (check one)   MN Watersheds Region: 
 

☐  Project   ☐  Program    ☐  One  ☐  Two ☐ Three 
 

Watershed District or Watershed Management Organization:  
 

 
Project/program name:  
 

 
Nominator (if different from above)  
 

 
Project/Program Summary (Up to 250 words). 
 

 

Project/Program Contact:  Name:             
     Phone:       
     Email:        
 

Photos (Optional) 
You may include up to four (4) photos of your project or program. 
 

Submit nomination materials to Karen Kill, kkill@mnwcd.org by Sept 6, 2024. 

Blayne Eineichner
Highlight

Blayne Eineichner
Highlight



Sunrise River Hwy 61 Wetland Enhancement – Comfort Lake - Forest Lake Watershed District 

 

Before  - Aerial imagery 

 

During Construction – Drone imagery - Winter 2022/2023 



 

After - Summer 2023 – Drone imagery 

 

Heims ditch diversion weir - Summer 2023 
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	Text6: Comfort Lake-Forest Lake Watershed District
	Text7: Sunrise River Hwy 61 Wetland Enhancement 
	Text8: 
	Text9: This high priority wetland enhancement project restored 22.1 acres of ditched and degraded wetland habitat that reduced 89 lbs/yr of phosphorus and 51,740 lbs/yr of TSS to the Sunrise River. The project included the excavation of 44,700 cubic yards of wetland soils, restoration of local hydrology by diverting upstream waters back into the excavated wetland, along with native seeding and planting of over 12.5 acres.  The project was identified through sequential diagnostic tributary monitoring. The reduction of nutrient rich water from the upstream subwatershed will not only improve the Sunrise River but will also result in a reduction of 65 lbs/yr phosphorus and 18,630 lbs/yr TSS for Comfort Lake. 

This project aligns with Statewide Priority #1: Restore waters closest to meeting state standards. This wetland enhancement will improve water quality in the Sunrise River and help ensure Comfort Lake (downstream) can soon be de-listed for nutrients. CLFLWD generated public support with help from the City of Wyoming and the Comfort Lake Association. Implementation was completed in 2023 with the installation of the final wetland plantings. The project was funded through a Clean Water Fund grant, a Federal 319 grant, a Lower St Croix Implementation grant, and the District’s tax levy. The estimated 25-year lifetime cost-benefit is $600/lb of phosphorus removed. Improved water quality in the Sunrise River and Comfort Lake benefits lake and river residents, lake users via the Comfort Lake DNR public boat launch, as well as those using downstream waters in the (lower) Sunrise and St. Croix Rivers.
	Text10: Mike Kinney, District Administrator
	Text11: 651-395-5855
	Text12: Michael.Kinney@clflwd.org


